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The Defence and Veteran Mental Health and Wellbeing Strategy 2024-2029 

The Veterans Care Association, a veteran peer-led, clinician supported, veteran support organisation, is 
pleased to comment on the proposed Defence and Veteran Mental Health and Wellbeing Strategy 2024-2029.  

The following comments are based on our experience over the past 10 years with the 1000 veterans and family 
members who have participated in 30 residential health and wellbeing activities from 9-13 days in length, both 
in Australia and in Timor Leste. 

Overall, we note that the strategy builds on earlier plans, and we certainly endorse most proposed actions.  

However, the proposed strategy is focused on Defence and the Department of Veterans Affairs. It lacks specific 
guidance on how DVA can/will interact, collaborate and synergise with veteran support organisations, 
including Veterans Care Association, PTSD Resurrected, Trojans Trek, and Disaster Relief Australia, as well as 
others in the “ecosystem” the strategy acknowledges.  

If we are collectively seeking to improve veteran health and wellbeing, a holistic networked approach will 
provide the best outcomes.  

Veteran support organisations enable engagement with DVA  
Veteran support organisations contribute significantly in enabling DVA programs, including through early 
engagement and intervention. Veterans and families, who are experiencing difficulties, may be reluctant to 
engage with DVA or unaware that their health and wellbeing can be improved before they become acute 
cases.  

DVA services primarily are reactive, relying on the veteran or family to initiate contact. DVA responds well to 
veterans in crisis, and with clearly identified needs. By contrast, veteran led wellbeing organisations 
proactively seek out and provide early intervention health and wellbeing education and programs, which can 
help prevent deterioration requiring downstream acute care. 

Cultural obstacles may prevent veterans and their families accessing, or even being aware of supports that 
DVA can assist with in this transition.  

Veteran organisations enable improved transition outcomes 
The Royal Commission on Defence and Veteran Suicide (RCDVS) identified the period of transition from 
Defence to civilian life as the most critical period for health and wellbeing, requiring greater attention by the 
veteran “ecosystem”.   

The Australian Government agreed to the RCDVS recommendation that DVA take the lead in facilitating 
transition programs. The strategy does not address this.  

Veterans Care Association and other organisations are already running lived-experience, evidence-based 
programs that can meet this requirement, but without government funding and thus limited in the numbers 
of leaving ADF members that can be supported.  

Despite multiple DVA Secretaries and Repatriation Commissioners observing the delivery of these programs, 
and remarking that DVA has should fund these programs, no funding has eventuated. 

Recommendations for improvement 
Our specific recommendations for improving the value and outcomes of the strategy are:  






